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PUBLIC NOTICE

THE RM OF ROSEDALE NO 283 ) g e&’tuax‘ty

The council of the RM of Rosedale asks all ratepayers to check their land for open/abandoned
wells. With the excess moisture received, reports have been received that old well coverings
have disintegrated leaving abandoned wells open. This can cause major danger to anyone

crossing the land (ie hunters, snowmobilers, farm equipment, etc.) FIREARM SAFETY

Firearm safety will be of-
fered in Hanley starting the
end of February.

Remote Outside Water Meters

If you have a remote outside water meter, the town would appreciate it if you would return it to

the town office. The town has had an offer to purchase them. For more information, call

Darryl Libke @ 544-2779

Thall’s Service Centre
AUTOMOTIVE PARTS & REPAIR

HON. LYNNE YELICH, P.C., M.P.
Minister of the State for

FARMPARTS BULK OIL Western Economic Diversification
Member of Parliament for Blackstrap
DWIGHT THALL 1-800-263-6071 1-306-252-6100

Box 333, Hanley, SK S0G 2E0
Phone: (306) 544-2512 Fax: (306) 544-2909

Phone: 306-544-2223
Fax: 306-544-2261
E-Mail: townoffice@townofhanley.ca Box 270

Website: www.townofhanley.ca TOWn Of Hanley Hanley, SK S0G 2E0
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HANLEY CURLING RINK

Mixed Bonspiel
March 11 - 13
Contact Chris Harder — 544-2715

Year end fun spiel
Sponsored by Hanley Culture Club
March 26
Contact Lyanne Leuschen — 544-2220

Club 52

Recent winners of club 52 are:

Albert Wilson
Wynnie Anderson
Curtis Zdunich
Gary/Elaine Hanson
Laura Rewerts
Richard McGregor
Glenn Harbor
Edith McKee/Wilf Chamberlain
Lorne/Marilyn Peters
Erwin Beaumont
Kelly/Carla Ballard
Charlie/Donna Kemmer
Trent/Christine Walker
Lucille Engelhardt
Suellen Mills
Neil/Joyce Armstrong

Greetings from the Hanley Senior Centre:

The winter activities continue each week on their regular days.

( Y
o We will be holding another whist tournament in February. Watch for d
posters. ;.Sr\

¢ Bingo will be February 3 at 2 pm.

If you are finding the winter long, drop in the centre for a visit and coffee. Visitors are always welcome.

TOPS
Take off Pounds Sensibly
Meet every Wednesday morning
At9:00 A. M.
Hanley United Church
Anyone interested please call
Pat @ 544-2212 or Elsie @ 544-2293

HANLEY TOPS
Lose weight and get healthier with a fun,
supportive weight loss group.
Wednesday evenings at the Hanley United Church.
Weigh in at 6:00 p.m.
Meeting at 6:30 p.m.

For more information, contact Linda at 544-2264.
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LORAAS DISPOSAL SERVICES LTD.

The following is a reminder from Loraas concerning garbage bins.

“Communities utilizing our door-to-door residential poly waste carts should remind residents to:

®  Have carts roadside by 7am on scheduled pick up day (Monday)

®  Bag all waste materials to avoid wind blown litter; waste to be level full with lid closed

®  Not to dispose of construction, sod, roofing or other heavy materials in their carts (Max cart weight per lift 22kg)
®  Not to dispose of any hazardous or regulated waste in their container

® Return cart to safe residence location after collection; do not leave roadside for safety reasons”

Also, based on Loraas guidelines, the Town has passed a bylaw stating:

“The municipality shall supply one garbage cart to each customer which will be the responsibility of the customer. If any bin is dam-
aged and needs repair or replacement, the customer shall be responsible for the cost of repair or replacement of the initial or any sub-
sequent garbage carts.

The customer shall be responsible for placing the garbage cart roadside by 7:00 a.m. on scheduled pick up day. The garbage cart shall
be returned to safe residence location after collection within 12 hours of pickup. Failure to remove cart will result in a contravention
of this bylaw and the cart may be removed from the customer property. Reinstatement of services will commence with a paid penalty
0f $50.00.”

CULTURE CLUB 2012

NO JOB TOO BIG OR SMALL
ODD JOBS...NEED A HAND
CULTURE CLUB 2012 HAS STUDENTS EAGER TO HELP
FROM JANUARY 1 — DECEMBER 31, 2011
TO ARRANGE HIRING A STUDENT OR GROUP OF STUDENTS
PLEASE CONTACT:
CAROLYN CARTWRIGHT
492-2196

carolyn.cartwright@usask.ca

Kosha Bouvier-McKay, Austin Dombrowsky, Kirsten Foy, Nadine Goddard, Dylan Haight, Mikeala Kilcup, Lathen Klein, Allysha
Leuschen, Robyn Libke, Tawnyn Orsen, Ebony Patry, Alex Peters, Connor Powell, Brayden Remmen, Levi Richmond, Courtney
Roy, Jake Safarik, Connor Sander, Teneal Soanes, Tori Sander, Joey Schroeder, Lauren Spearey, Jenise Winik, Danny Zmud
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EVERY LIFE TOUCHED IS ANOTHER LIFE SAVED! W
* Miracle Molecule, Nobel Prize Winner in Medicine. “
*  Life changing product, with a solution. u
* So profound it addresses and reverses the #1 killer in the world and heals disease.
*  Who do you know that suffers from:

- high blood pressure

- high cholesterol

- hypertension

- over weight

- diabetes

- other related diseases ?

Yes, there is an answer, you deserve a good quality of life.

Check this out: www.heartpro.me

Doreen & Dan Smith 306 544-2560
Donna Olsen 306 544-2699

Hanley Mennonite Church Hanley United Church
Box 219
Hanley, SK S0G 2E0
Rev. Andrew Appledore

15 kilometres west of Hanley

Pastors Gary &
Margaret Peters 544-2822 (Thursday,Friday)
544-2633 956-3228 (Home)
Sunday School:
10:00 a.m. Sunday Worship and Sunday School:
11:15a.m.

Church Service:

Hanley Lutheran Church

Box 296
Hanley, SK SO0G 2E0

Sunday Worship:
10:00 a.m.
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6th Annual /®\
Sip & Slip Bonspiel

Friday, February 25, 2011
Hanley Curling Rink

$15.00/person

Registration includes curling, prize and lunch
Enter as a team or as an individual
(Will find teams for individuals)

19 years and older please
3 - 2 end games
Curling begins at 6:00 p.m.

Register your team to:

Rhonda Wunsch - 544-2726 or 221-7043

There will be a 24 team limit so enter early!!

g <— J
\ Sponsored by the Hanley Golf Club

All proceeds going towards grounds equipment and building expenses

HANLEY LEGION AUXILLARY Hanley Legion ,‘I

Meet 3" Tuesday of every month Meet 1* Wednesday of each month

September — June @ 2:00 pm September to June @ 8:00 p.m.

At the Legion Hut . . .

Anyone interested please call
Elsic @ 544-2293

Anyone interested please call:
» Gary Hanson @ 544-2634
NEW MEMEERS WELCOHE - Ron Earis @ 544-2212

New members always welcome.
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Hanley Little Theatre has 50 white tablecloths to rent to anyone wanting to
use them. For rental information contact Cindy Hoffman at 544-2853

HANLEY LITTLE THEATRE NEEDS YOU!

There are executive positions that NEED to be filled.
If they are not filled the Hanley Little Theatre will fold/

Positions Needed:

President:
Vice President:
Secretary:
Treasurer:

Play Reading/Cast/Crew selection-committee of at least 3

The below positions have some volunteers in place for 2011 Production

Past President
Back Stage Help
Kitchen Conveners
Bar
Promotions
Decorations
Set Up

2011 Play has been picked: “Sorry Wrong Chimney”
WE NEED -3 women & 4 men
November 17, 18, 19, 20, 2011

If interested please contact: Cindy Hoffman 544-2853 or
Glenda Armstrong 544-2504
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DUNDURN RURAL WATER UTILITY

Phase III Water Project - Construction Progresses Through Winter Months!!!

The Dundurn Rural Water Utility continues
to work very diligently towards the
completion of thc Phasc 1II rural water
project. With construction better than 60%
complete and running within budgct, the
entire system is expected to be fully
functional by the end of 2011. Servicc
should become operative in August to
Septcmber of 2011 for South Corman Park
users and the Towns of Dundurn and
Hanley.

Construction of the Phase A Mainline
portion of thc project is very ncar
completion, pending the installation of
seven (7) to eight (8) additional miles of
large diameter pipe. These sections of pipe,
currcntly being constructed by KMS
Construction, merit cxtcnsive construction
efforts due to heavy frost and unfavorable
wcather conditions. Construction will
progress through the months of January
and February for completion shortly
thereafter.

The Phase B Project which involves
construction of the scrvice latcrals and the
installation of lines into homes, came to a
stop in early November when ploughing was
abandoned duc to winter conditions. The
majority of construction remaining for the
Phase B tender is in the southern regions of
the project; mainly the Towns of Dundurn
and Hanley and the surrounding rural
resident connections. Phase B construction
is expected to be completed by the end of
summer 2011.

Phone: (306)492-2566

Collaborative efforts between SaskWater
and the Dundurn Rural Water Utility are
also a major factor in regards to early
commissioning of the system. In October,
SaskWatcr suggested an alternative point of
connection to their supply lines. Due to the
significant moisture as a result of the 2010
wet summer, an alternative connection
point has becn agrced to and the associated
construction is expected to occur over the
winter months. We are currently awaiting a
special mecting with SaskWatcr to discuss
this further.

The five major pump houses required to
supply water are expected for completion in
April of 2011. These pump houses will be
used to pressurize, chlorinatc and
commission the supply mains stemming
south of Saskatoon beginning at Pump
house #1 in Corman Park then progressing
south to Pump housc #5.

Service to many rural residents in areas
such as South Corman Park will follow
completion of the Phase A Mainlinc and the
SaskWater tie in as it is necessary for
pressure  testing, chlorination  and
commissioning of the entire system.
Availability of potablc water to rural
residents is expected to begin in late
summer of 2011 beginning in Corman Park.
Commissioning and delivery of water to
rural residents farther south will continue
in a logical manner with majority of
Rosedale rural residents obtaining a
pressurized potablc source expected
sometime in the fall/early winter of 2011.

EFFECTIVE JANUARY 31, 2011 our new address will be:
410 - 2™ Street,
P.0. Box 442 Dundurn, SK. SOK 1KO

Fax: (306) 492-2564

drwu@sasktel.net

“Providing city water to rural residents.”
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Dog and Cat Licenses

Remember to purchase your dog and cat licenses for 2011 prior to Feb. 1 for $25 each animal! Our bylaw states that “every owner
of a cat or dog that is over 4 months old shall, within 30 days of becoming the owner, obtain a license for each cat or dog.” The
owner of the cat or dog shall ensure that the animal wears a collar to which the tag shall be attached whenever the animal is off the
premises of the owner.

The licenses expire Dec. 31 of the year purchased. If the dog or cat has an identification tattoo or microchip, the tag is not neces-
sary but that information must be provided to the Town Office prior to Feb. 1 along with the annual license fee.

Kennel permits for breeders are $100 per year (Jan. 1 to Dec. 31) and also must be purchased prior to Feb. 1.

Thank you.

Snow, snow and more snow

Once again the Town is having to deal with a lot of snow this year and we still have a few more snow months to come. The Town
Foreman has been grading the roads and pushing the snow off to the sides of the streets to keep the driving portion of the streets
clean, however, eventually he has to move this snow to a place that won’t cause problems when it starts to melt. Hence the piles of
snow in pockets throughout the Town. The piles are placed in locations that when they melt the runoff should drain into the creek
and out of Town and hopefully not cause any problems to basements as it flows out through the creek system.

Earlier in the newsletter there is a write up from LORAAS regarding our waste bins in the Town. Part of the write up was the
guidelines for proper removal of these bins from the street after they have been emptied. This is for safety reasons (for the bins,
drivers and walkers). Another reason for the timely removal of the bins is so that our Town foreman can grade the roads if it
snows. Leaving your bin on the side of the road means the grader has to sweep around your bin to get down the street. Ultimately
this impacts everyone trying to drive on the streets.

With this in mind the Town Council has created a bylaw that makes it mandatory that everyone removes
their bin from the street in a timely fashion. This means moving the bin back onto the homeowner’s property
and not just at the edge of the road. There is a boulevard and/or road allowance area between the street and
the homeowners property line. This is still Town property. This area allows the Town foreman to push the
\ snow off the road and onto this property and not onto the homeowners property.

If everyone takes just a minute or so and removes their bin as soon as they can, then it will certainly make it easier to keep our
streets graded and safer for driving and walking. For those that don’t want to follow the guidelines, then the bylaw will prevail.

Hopefully the bylaw will have to be used in very, very few instances.

Phane: 306-544-2223 é
Fax: 306-544-2261
- Box 270

E-Mail: townoffice@townofhanley.ca

Website: www.townofhanley.ca TOWI] Of Hanley Hanley, SK S0G 2E0




